
Agenda for SATBUSS, 6 March 2024  
  
  
Attending: Anne Jensen (secretary to SAT), Oliver Krancher, Alexander Senderovitz, Irina Papazu, Emil Ulrik 
Gregersen, Jens Christian Felumb, Louise Klitgaard Torntoft. 
 
 

• Approval of agenda 

• Approved 

• Study Programme Report – DIM 

• DIM’s scores are looking good.  

• Action Plan 2024: 

- No big projects 

- Make sure the exam formats and specifics around this are simple and 

understandable for both teachers/supervisors and students. 

- Continued discussion of the use of GAI. Especially concerning the written 

exams.  

In Computational Literacies the course manager has collected a big amount 

of data with the use of Generative AI and DIM’s Heads of Study Programme 

hope SAP will use this in the development of guidelines and regulations 

around Generative AI. 

- Update specialisations, by request of the Employers Panel.  

Big Data Processes: an update of courses and the connection between the 

courses in the specialisation. 

- Global Competence Description will be updated according to contemporary 

subjects and goals. 

- Issues of overlap between GBI and DIM will continue to be discussed. 

 

• Graduate Report 

• The data in the report is for graduates from 2019 and it is very limited, since we 

have a low response rate.  

• DIM’s numbers are looking good.  

• Primary skills that the DIM students have taken with them in their first job after 

finishing their studies: Critical thinking, IT skills, new knowledge, and analytical 

skills. 



 

• Individualization in group assignments - follow-up from last meeting 

• The students have a hard time quantifying their group projects and divide sections 

between them since they write the project together. 

• The students need guidelines for how to individualize their projects according to 

the rules. The exam team is working on an update for ITU Student on this subject. 

 

• News from Board of Studies 

• No new head of Board of Studies yet. 

• Course evaluations 

• Discussion of the +/- 10% for exam submission length. Which is an old rule and no 

longer in effect. 

  

• News from the programmes  

• GBI 

One output from the GBI programme review (with external review group) was that 

the students should have a wider range of options and easier access to finding a 

company to collaborate with. Oliver is working with Build Lab on developing a 

collaboration between Build Lab and course managers at GBI courses. 

 

• DIM 

News from the reference group: why are the exams so early this semester? 

- The exams begin start May and not mid May this semester, but this is due 

to the calendar weeks. There are no changes in the number of weeks, so 

the teaching and exams are planned as usual. 

 

• ILM 

No attendees from ILM. 

 

• AOB  

 


